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Island Bay Parade Safety Improvement and Upgrade 
What we’re doing 

The project is on track and progressing well along The Parade. We have completed 80% of the 
underground stormwater upgrades on the eastern side of The Parade, two of three new tree pits 
have been installed, and the new cycleway 
has been built and footpaths upgraded 
between Avon Street and Unichem Island Bay 
Pharmacy. 

We are currently working on driveway 
crossings, the new bus stop outside Unichem 
Pharmacy, stormwater upgrades, the new 
cycleway and footpaths between Unichem 
Pharmacy and Island Bay Medical Centre. 

At the end of June, we plan to switch our 
worksite to the western side of The Parade. 
We will start streetscape upgrades around the 
Medway Street intersection and progress 
northwards towards Island Bay Childcare. 
Medway Street will remain open during these 
works and the Stop Go operation will continue along The Parade 7:00am – 4:00pm Monday – 
Friday. We will provide more details of this work closer to starting. See staging plan below for 
timeframes. 

 

We understand these works can be disruptive to businesses and residents. To minimise the 
disruption, we are: 

• Undertaking the works in stages so we can maximise public parking and open areas 
once they have been completed. We have managed to keep parking on the western side 
of The Parade open while we work on the eastern side.  

• Keeping directly affected businesses and residents informed of works nearby so they 
can plan for temporary changes. We have been working closely with these businesses 
and residents to accommodate their access needs while we are working nearby. 

Completed section near Avon Street 



 

Our team will be working hard to complete this project on time, however dates may change due 
to factors such as wet weather and encountering unknown underground services while 
completing drainage upgrades. 

Get in touch 

If you have any construction queries during the project, please contact JFC: 

IslandBayWLG@jfcltd.co.nz or 021 420 600. 

For all other queries about the project, please contact Wellington City Council: 

psd.islandbay@wcc.govt.nz or 04 499 4444 

For more information about the project, visit Projects - Island Bay village upgrades - Wellington 
City Council 
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